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Memo From The Board 
With the passing of Labor Day weekend use of our Lake
Edun facility comes to an end for most. It also marks a
change in schedule for many. Whether it be kids back in
school or just the shortening of the daylight hours, our time
for recreation begins to shorten. We hope that most of you
who receive this newsletter have had the opportunity to come
to the lake at least once this summer, and see the changes that
are taking place. 
We have widened many of the trails around the lake, repaired
fire pits, added more sand to the beaches, and added some
small tables and a cabana at the south beach. The new road
to the west side has been extended over the big creek and
now allows space for parking for those with RVs or trailers.
The new parking area is still a bit rough, but we have already
had several take advantage of it for their visit to the lake. One
of the major side benefits of the new area is that now you can
enter the lake clothes free!
One reminder is needed for all who come to visit. This is
especially important since it is now possible for anyone to
come to the barn sans clothes. All visitors must present a
form of ID, preferably a driver’s license, and sign in. Mem-
bers of the Lake Edun Foundation need only present them-
selves at the barn and the caretaker will sign you in. Visitors
need to understand that the ID is for everyone’s protection at
the lake. But again, signing in at the barn is mandatory!
All members of the Lake Edun Foundation need to mark their
calendars for the annual business meeting. The place and
exact time have not been determined yet, but it will be at the
end of October. The potluck dinner is always wonderful as is
the fellowship at this end of the year event. 
Most of you have met Dan and Wendy sometime during this
year. Dan has done a yeoman’s job in taking care of the lake
for us. Many of the positive changes at the lake have had
their hands in them. Many days Wendy has come with him
and voluntarily donated time and effort to making our special
place really special. We would be remiss if we didn’t
recognize their efforts on our behalf. Thank you both.
Much of the road work has been done by Tractor Doug and
John! Equipment, especially the kind needed to make roads,
is high dollar. Much of the time they have both spent was
done as gratis to the foundation. We thank them both. You
both have made the lake even more special for each of us.
If you have not been to the lake for awhile, your time is short
for this year! Come on out and enjoy a day in the sun!

Items We Need
See our website at lakeedun.com for more details.
! Non-motorized boats !  Metal Barrels
! Lawn or Lounge Chairs !  Wooden Cable Spools
! Riding lawn mower !  Aluminum cans, etc.

Time For Fall Work Days 
Time for some work days to gather everything up and
prepare for colder weather. Typically the weather is unpre-
dictable this time of year so we schedule more work days
than we expect to hold. But, it is important we get all the
tasks done. Otherwise, we will not have all the equipment we
expect next spring.
If you can join us for one or more of the workdays, please do
so. Typically, they are not too strenuous and it is a congenial
group of Eduners. Check the schedule for dates and times. 

Wonderful Weather Caps Labor Day
Near perfect weather made Labor Day Weekend about as
beautiful as any weekend in Kansas can be. About 75
Eduners and their friends enjoyed our beautiful place.
Several took advantage of parking available on the new
North Road for their campers or trailers. 
People swimming, paddle boats, canoes and even a sail boat
were on our lake. Great food, familiar faces, plenty of laughs
and good times made for a memorable weekend.
While it is true colder temperatures approach, there are still
some great weekends left to sit around a warm campfire to
talk with our many Eduner friends.

Random Thoughts And Reflections
With the change in weather, we are once again into sauna
season. Relaxing in the hot sauna while the cold wind blows
outside can be incredibly relaxing. Plan to join us some
evening for this wonderful experience.
Some members have put locks on our lockers. It is important
we know who has laid claim to each of these. If you have a
lock on a locker, be sure to let us know before October 1.
After that date, we will remove any locks and dispose of the
contents of any unidentified lockers.
LEF now has a store on our web site. Be sure to check it out.
We are always adding products. If there is something you
would like to see, let us know.

DON’T FORGET 
Activities designated HN are sponsored by Heartland Naturists

Sept 6; Sat; 10-12; Board of Directors
Sept 6; Sat; 12-4; Work Day
Sept 6; Sat; Dusk; Evening activity
Sept 19; Fri; 8-10; HN Swim 
Sept 27; Sat; 12-4; Work Day
Sept 27; Sat; 8-10; Sauna
Oct 11; Sat; 12-4; Work Day
Oct 11; Sat; 5-7; Board of Directors
Oct 11; Sat; 8-10; Sauna 
Oct 17; Fri; 8-10; HN Swim
Oct 18; Sat; 8-10; Sauna



Annual Meeting
As required by our bylaws, our Annual Meeting will be held
on either October 25 or November 1 in conjunction with our
Halloween Party. Mark you calendar and plan to attend. This
is traditionally a wonderful event that allows old friends to
gather once again. It is also our chance to report to  you and
learn from you what changes you would like to see in the
coming year. 
This is important. Please watch the next issue of Bare Facts
for complete details and plan to participate.

The Season Is Almost Over!
by John S. 
Wow! The season is almost over! I really hope everyone can
make it out for the big holiday weekend. We will continue to
try to improve things as Dan and I get the chance. 
Between Dan and another friend I finally got my Bobcat
running good again. That machine is so much better than a
shovel and wheel barrel. I want to take time to thank Cosmo
for the raking he has done on both beaches. 
I am betting that by next year we will need a new grounds
keeper, and greeter. Dan is in the process of getting another
job that has much more of a future, and the pay will be much
better. In case you don’t know, maintaining this property is
not an easy job by any means. I know because I have spent
many an hour working beside both Dan and Wendy. They are
my friends both at the Lake and at home. Dan and his wife
Wendy have done so much for us at the Lake that our thanks
are not enough. 
I am sure in the past that Lake Edun has had some good
caretakers, (like Tony for one) but Dan has surpassed any
since I have been a member. We will need someone that is
dependable and not afraid of work for next year. I will work
with Dan on the projects we have started and hopefully, get
done before bad weather sets in.
As most know, we will have the sauna open during the winter
season, and the days will be posted in Bare Facts. If you have
never been to the sauna well, ‘ya better get er done!’ It is
very refreshing. Then if you’re brave enough to jump in the
lake after....well all I say is okay by me, but not this ole man.
Cleaning out the pores and having good folks join you is all
a good thing. As for me, I would have to miss my 9 pm
bedtime to enjoy the sauna.
We have had many visitors, and a lot of them have been
newbies. Hopefully, some will become members. The
members are the ones that make it possible to keep us open
for others to experience what we all enjoy. We hope your
sans clothing freedom time with us was a good one, and you
will talk to your friends, and even family about what a great
feeling it is to be again as we were born – NUDE!
Nuff Said 

Florida Sheriff Links Prostitution/Naturism
I’ve heard tell that at this point in the political year it’s called
“the silly season.” Of course where politicians are concerned,
we need to realize that silliness is their stock in trade.
Unfortunately, a certain number of them get elected and

inflict their silliness on us all. Case in point is the assertion,
without a shred of evidence, by the current Sheriff in Florida
that naturism, swinging, and prostitution are linked. All the
Sheriff proves to me is that ignorance and politicians are
linked. Even the local press was struck by the silliness of
this. 
The reporter asks (tongue in cheek), is nudism a kind of
gateway drug to prostitution? 
During a candidate forum this week in Dade City, the current
Sheriff drew a direct link between the two ways of life.
He picked up on the prostitution theme – and elaborated.
"I think we have the most nudist colonies in this county of
any county, I think, in the country,” the sheriff said. "With
nudists and swinging and that sort of thing … comes prosti-
tution, and we have a number of adult entertainment (busi-
nesses)."
The sheriff is correct that Pasco has a high per-capita nudist
resort count – most in Florida – and their revenues are the
county's second-biggest tourism earner.
Controversies boil up every year or so. Most recently,
Caliente Resort & Spa temporarily lost its membership in a
national nudism group because of its advertised swinger
parties. Homeowners there try to emphasize nudism as
natural and nonsexual, not nymphomaniacal and deviant.
But prostitution? That's a whole new charge.
In response, Richard Mason for the Florida Naturist Associa-
tion stated: First, there is no connection between prostitution
and nude night clubs. Or for that matter with nudist beaches
or nudists resorts. 
What some candidates and anti-nudity interest groups do is
try to connect nudity to rapes and child molestation. There is
no connection.
The most common connection to rapists, and sexual serial
criminals, is that they were Bible readers. It’s in the FBI
studies. [Does that mean we should criminalize Bible
reading? - Ed]
I made a study of the Miami area back in the early 90s and
was told by the police department that there was no connec-
tion between nudity and sex crimes.
A call to the FBI's Behavior Science Lab in Quantico,
Virginia will confirm that. Any candidate for Sheriff who
makes that connection is a liar. He needs to be exposed as
such – now. The FBI will be the first to tell you that local
police departments misuse their Crime Statistic Report for
their benefit. 
What this illustrates is the all too common tactic of politi-
cians and some in law enforcement to make political hay on
the backs of some minority they believe is held as suspect by
the public. It’s a cheap form of bigotry that the public needs
to recognize and reject. Too often when an “authority figure”
utters something, it passes as truth, unchallenged. Naturists
are a vulnerable and often friendless minority group that may
be targeted as a focus for public hostility in the service of
personal ambition. When this happens, silliness becomes
very serious. [Ed.] 



From The Mail Bag 
Dear Lake Edun,
Thanks for sending me the brochure and newsletter. Count on
me coming on a weekend day when it's sunny...I've missed
the atmosphere a lot! Didn't realize how much till I started
reading the letter.

 – Blessings, Gary (former member)
Dear Lake Edun, 
So far, Lake Edun is the nicest place I've visited. I do hope to
visit again soon.
If you were closer, I might be there every weekend.

  – Steve G.
Dear Lake Edun,
I have only made it out there once this summer. Sometimes
more success=less time to do what you want!
Our special place is often on my mind and heart.  Hope to be
able to spend more time there as things settle down.
Love and peace to all,  – Mike
Dear Lake Edun,
I always hate to wrap up a summer, and I especially hate to
end my tanning season. There's a chance I can make it over
to Edun on the weekend of Sept 6. Will anyone else be there?

– Thanks, Steve in KC

Expectations 
It may seem unnecessary, it may seem obvious, but experi-
ence proves that every now and then a review of basic
expectations for all participants at Lake Edun is required. We
don’t want anyone who visits Lake Edun to be surprised
either by the requirements of naturist etiquette or expecta-
tions for conduct.
1. We at Lake Edun promote the wholesomeness of the nude
human body and the liberating experience of social nudity.
We want to share with everyone who will visit the good
things we have found about naturism. To this end, we
encourage our members to talk up the Lake Edun Foundation
and the positives of nude living. It is our desire to make it
clear to all visitors that they are welcome and strive to make
them comfortable. It is our pleasure to promote everyone’s
comfort in a variety of ways, especially for all visitors,
whether they have been long time naturists, or those making
the transition from being a textile to being a delighted
naturist. 
Facilitating visitor comfort is the job of every member.
Members please introduce yourselves and point out the
features of the Lake. Offer to show visitors around and
introduce them to members. Let visitors know you under-
stand they may have questions or have mixed feelings about
shedding their clothes in public. 
When members bring guests they need to prepare their
friends beforehand for what to expect. Visitors can be made
to feel more at ease by learning something of naturist history
and ideals, what naturist etiquette entails, and what standards

of conduct are expected at Lake Edun. Our shorthand for
expectations is – no glass, no clothes, no jerks. 
Everyone who visits Lake Edun must be informed that Lake
Edun is not a clothing optional venue for adults. We don’t
apologize for this requirement or make exceptions. This
being said, we do grant first time visitors an undefined, but
brief period of time to acclimate to a nude venue prior to
disrobing. For some, it may be helpful to take a walk on the
trail system to the west of the lake and experience being nude
in nature without others around. 
We aren’t running a stop watch on any visitor before they
must undress, but in general a few minutes is all most people
need before “taking the plunge.” We have no intention to
offend, but if after a reasonable time a visitor has made no
effort to disrobe, they will be approached to enquire about
their hesitation. Every effort will be made to answer ques-
tions and offer reassurance. 
In the end, we recognize that social nudity may not be for
everyone. If that is the case, we are glad you visited and hope
that sometime in the future there will be a change of heart.
However, we must with our best wishes, and all due respect,
ask you to leave our company. This will ensure your comfort
and not impose on our members and others who come with
the expectation that all at the lake are nude.
2. The board of directors is stressing that every visitor must
sign in at the Barn. Signing in includes presenting a picture
ID in the form of a driver’s license. All visitors must write
their name on the sign-in sheet and show their driver’s
license to the caretaker every time they visit. Everyone’s
cooperation with this request allows us to know who is at
Lake Edun. Please be aware that we do check everyone
against a national sex offender registry database. We make
no assumptions about anyone, but we owe it to everyone to
practice due diligence for the safety of all.
Members of the Lake Edun Foundation need not sign in.
They need only make their presence known to the caretaker.
If there is no caretaker, jot your name and date on a slip of
paper and put it in the slot in the barn.
It is the board of director’s hope that this review of expecta-
tions clarifies our policies and eliminates misunderstandings.
Have a great nude day! 

Music Video
Naturism meets pop music. This is the newest music video
from the Icelandic pop sensation Sigur Ros, entitled
Gobbledigook. The music and video is described as, “It is a
tribal, hedonistic experience exploring energy, joy and the
beauty of nature. Warning! It contains nudity. 
Contains nudity? Everyone in it is nude---front and back. I
guess it’s tribal because it’s filmed in a forest setting, or is
that the “exploring the energy, joy and beauty of nature part?
Anyway, I’m so rusty on my Icelandic that I couldn’t
understand a single word.  Take a look and listen; you
might be less linguistically challenged than I. 
http://www.telegraph.co.uk/telegraph/telegraphtv/tvplayer/
?ID=Arts&bcpid=1358314062&bclid=1422258516&bctid
=1631207505



The Naturist Experience  
The following heartfelt testimonial to the positives of the
naturist experience is particularly charming. What I like is
the joyfulness this couple experienced during their “first
time” socially nude outing. What a great promotion for
naturism! [Ed.] 
I remember the first time my wife embraced social nudity,
and she shares that experience often with other folks who
have some of the same fears. One weekend not too long ago
we agreed to go to a naturist club for our first social experi-
ence, but we went conditionally. Diane, like your bride, had
similar fears. We agreed that if she felt uncomfortable, we
would use the club simply as place to sleep at night and
during the day go somewhere else. 
On the first day we were giggling like two little kids, leaving
our room with only a pair of sandals on our feet and towels
in hand. As we approached the pool area some guy comes
walking by with a big smile on his face, his eyes looking
directly into our eyes and with all the enthusiasm he could
muster yells out, "Good morning kids" and just keeps on
walking. From that moment, Diane said that she knew that
nobody cared what she looked like or that she was being
looked over.
Now from a guy perspective, when we get together with
friends or go to clubs I see just people – people with all
shapes and sizes, no one body being perfect. I guess that's
what I enjoy the most. I haven't met the perfect body, nor do
I care to. As a Christian, (and I understand that most folks at
clubs are not Christian) I see the beauty of God's creation and
am always in awe of the fact that we are created in His
image, and that our body is the Temple of His Holy Spirit. It
always makes me reflect not only on His craftsmanship, but
on how it is His intent to design us naked. So if someone
does look at me or Diane (she is a very attractive women), we
think they are just enjoying the greatest creation – the most
beautiful piece of art in the world – created by the Master. 
Remember. Don't be offended or uncomfortable in a social
setting. It's natural for people to look and appreciate. Keep in
mind that it was the Lord who gave us the desire to look and
appreciate beauty. Out of the hundreds of naturists you'll
meet, perhaps there may be a rare occasion when someone
oversteps their bounds, but don't let that control your enjoy-
ment and freedom of living naturally.
We truly enjoy being with other naturists. We enjoy the eye-
to-eye contact and the warm fellowship that we have. It's
funny. Diane and I agree that some of our dearest friends
now are naturists in other clubs, so the fear of losing some
older textile friends is compensated by gaining new naturist
friends who are less judgmental and more like-minded.
The bottom line is, don't let other people or the devil rule
your life and steal the joy that you can have. As far as your
child is concerned, they naturally enjoy being naked and
have no real issue with seeing others naked. Take your time
and do your research on the Word of God because that will
give you the peace of knowing that Scripture supports a
natural lifestyle and does not condemn it. I pray that this was
helpful. – Kevin

Nudity
The following article was a submission to a web site called
Articles Bridge.com by Elea Almazora. Ms Almazora
displays an elegant common sense about public non sexual
nudity. It leaves us thinking, “Of course, how sensible.” 
Sadly, body phobia and misguided moralizing interferes with
clear thinking for too many people. Instead, they react to
simple nudity with predictable horror and prudery. As
predictable is the hackneyed argument meant to end all
argument with a supposedly self evident declaration , “We
have to protect the children!” 
Nonsense! What children are most in need of is protection
from dangerous adults who truly are abusive to children
physically, sexually, emotionally, or neglectful. From
assaults on the minds and bodies of children come the
wounds and scars lasting a lifetime. Less obvious, and
certainly not criminal, are misguided adults that unknow-
ingly foster body shame and fears, all without proof, that the
mere sight of a nude body will cause damage. 
The very concept that the body is “indecent” is perpetrating
injury on young impressionable minds. They are learning not
to value or accept their own bodies. If a trusted grownup says
it, it must be true. And the cycle goes unbroken. Ms
Almazora offers a more sensible view. [Ed.] 
I have nothing against nudity, especially if there is no
specific law that states nudity is illegal. As far as I could
figure, the only laws that may affect anyone’s right to wear
(or in this case, not wear) anything they please would be the
laws regarding public indecency. But this is where the
problems lie – everyone likes putting in their own two cents
with regards to the definition of public indecency. Often, this
would include things like urinating in public, or “playing
with one’s self” in a public bathroom. But other times people
will fly off the handle about certain things that baffle me. 
Does anyone remember that one incident where a picture of
a woman breastfeeding her child caused an outrage and was
referred to by many as “disgusting”? I was so very surprised
at the negative reaction to the picture, considering the fact
that I am sure that most of us were breastfed by our own
mothers – there is nothing indecent about a woman pulling
out here breast to feed a baby. In fact, I am of the opinion
that there is nothing wrong at all with being naked, so long
as there is no malice behind the nudity.
I have to wonder why we as a society had to become so
prudish about the idea of being naked and why naked should
necessarily equate to sex. I know HOW we came to be this
way – religion had a big role in demonizing our own bodies,
so much so that we have become ashamed of everything we
were born with. This is precisely why I have utmost respect
for people who indulge in “clothing optional” affairs,
especially people who go to nudist beaches. I honestly think
that they are genuinely marveling in just being themselves,
without the fetters of clothing and the dictates of society.
There is nothing malicious in their nudity. They are only
comfortable that way, and they are not at all propositioning
anyone by the state of their undress. There is no need to
make a big deal out of it.
(Continued on Page 6)



Nudity: Un-Covering A Bashful America
By: Emily Prucha

After contacting the author, she graciously consented to
allow her article to be reprinted in Bare Facts. Her experi-
ences and discoveries give us a cross cultural perspective on
attitudes toward the body. Through her eyes we learn that
there isn’t just one right way of viewing nudity. The casual
normalcy with which Czech citizens regard the unclothed
body in a range of settings is refreshing. Sadly, even to
recover previously accepted forms of body acceptance such
as breast feeding and communal showers in this country
seems nearly utopian in today’s uptight world, [Ed.].
For the first year I lived in Prague, I found myself blushing
whenever I glimpsed a bare body. Between the communal
gym showers, topless sunbathing and popular therapeutic
spas, it occurred more often than I expected. Although I
didn’t think I was a prude, I was used to more privacy and
less exposed flesh in similar situations in America. 
In my fitness center’s locker room, I wrapped myself into a
towel, (a habit leftover from adolescent gym class days)
before I shed my underclothes and donned my workout gear.
When it was time to use the communal shower, I soaped up
quickly and didn’t make eye-contact with anyone. I was
envious of all the Czech teenagers and women who showered
luxuriously, dried their hair wearing only their underpants,
and chatted with their locker mates either partially or fully in
the nude. 
During the summer months, my cheeks got red when I passed
the topless sun bathers at Prague’s large outdoor swimming
pool in Podolí. Although I had seen them on the beaches in
Nice and Cannes, I categorized it as something that locals
did, but not someone like me. In my mind, sun bathing
without your top was something you’d do only in your own
backyard. Doing it in public seemed like exhibitionism.
When I did a double take after seeing bare-breasted mothers
chasing children on the beach in Croatia, I realized again
how culturally ingrained my idea of nudity was.
That summer I often spent weekend afternoons with my then-
new Czech boyfriend Radek at one a lake near Prague. When
he asked me why I never took off my top, I tried to explain,
but my argument that it just isn’t typically done in America
fell flat. When I confessed I was too shy, he raised his
eyebrows in confusion. I began to question myself as well. 
When we traveled to Croatia, I decided to be brave. We
camped out on a deserted beach and when the sun came up,
Radek jumped into the water without his swimming suit. I
followed him. Although I was shyer once the beach was
abuzz with bathers, I did manage to enjoy the experience
once I managed to suppress my cultural self-consciousness.
The following winter while on a ski vacation with friends in
the Alps, we visited a thermal spa. Although I’d swum nude
in Croatia and occasionally sunbathed topless at lakes in the
Czech Republic, I had never been naked in public in front of
anyone that I actually knew (except Radek). I began work
myself into a bad mood, which was ridiculous because after
a long day of skiing, I had looked forward to relaxing in the

mineral waters and sauna. So, I donned a smile, stripped
down and tried to remember Radek’s advice that the worst
thing to be is self-conscious. Once we were in the hot sauna,
I was able to relax and even forget, (a little) about being
naked. People of all ages were there, and it was clear that
everyone had only one idea in mind – to relax. 
After living in Prague for a year and a half, when we moved
back to America, I realized I had to readjust my ideas of what
was appropriate. Our fitness center had a curtained area for
changing as well as individual shower stalls. Even then,
many people that I knew arrived in gym clothes and put off
showering until they returned home. Changing clothes on a
beach required finding a changing room, instead of just
stripping down lakeside like we’d done in the Czech Repub-
lic. And although we saw a few women sunbathing with their
tops untied, no one was actually topless. 
Before having children, it didn't occur to me that these
cultural differences would also cross-over to breastfeeding.
While the breastfeeding trend is currently heavily promoted
by medical professionals in both countries, it is only in
America, with our long-history of Puritanism that breast-
feeding, specifically in public places, is a hotly debated topic.
In August 2006, BabyTalk, a free parenting magazine
published in the US, ran on its cover a picture of a baby
nursing a bare breast. The magazine received more than 700
letters and incited a public debate about the appropriateness
of breastfeeding in public. In an Associated Press response
by Jocelyn Noveck entitled, “Strong reaction to public
feeding revealed,” Noveck wrote that Americans are
“squeamish over the sight of a nursing breast.” She also cited
a 2004 survey where only 43 % of respondents believed
women should have the right to breastfeed in public. Even
women who breastfed for their baby’s health didn’t believe
their husbands or sons should have to see it. 
Living back in the Czech Republic in the fall of 2006, I used
the magazine cover as well as Noveck's article as fodder for
discussion in my English class at the K2 mother’s center. All
my students were mothers and most, if not all, had nursed
their children. Aside from being aghast that a mother’s right
to nurse in public could ever be denied, they were also
genuinely surprised that many American women would be
reluctant to nurse in public. Breastfeeding in the Czech
Republic is considered normal and natural and women are
encouraged to feed their babies whenever necessary.
I’ve also noticed that where children are concerned when
temperatures get warm, the fewer clothes the better is the
general rule in the Czech Republic. On a hot summer day in
the TÍebešín Park in Prague’s Malešice neighborhood, the
small, shaded wading pool overflows with tiny splashing
bodies. Although there are more than twenty bodies in the
water, I spot just a handful of swimming suits. Most of the
children splash naked and a few wear swim bottoms. Anna
Lee is the only child sporting a full one-piece complete with
ruffled skirt. 



We’ve encountered similar situations at the local pools and
when she took swim lessons, the other mothers would always
comment on Anna’s full swim suit. Most of their sons and
daughters wore very tiny swim bottoms. Trying to wriggle
Anna in and out of her bathing suit for emergency bathroom
runs made me wish she had on only bottoms, but she’s proud
of her suits with ruffles. She’s gone swimming naked a few
times at her aunt’s pool, and I’m sure this summer will bring
more of occasions for swimming with (and without) her suit.
If the Czech attitude rubs off, maybe she can grow up being
a little less-self conscious of her naked body than I was of
mine when I first moved to Prague. Prague Daily Monitor /
7-3-2008, Http://www.Praguemonitor.com/en/289/
Life_In_Prague/19631/

Nudity (Continued from Page 4)

There is, I stress, nothing wrong with full-frontal nudity
provided that the naked person in question does nothing
inappropriate or anything that may make anyone feel
uncomfortable (save for being naked; I understand that
seeing someone with no clothes on may disturb people, but
unless the person is touching himself or acting suspiciously,
it really shouldn't bother anyone at all). But since I also think

 that there should be some due consideration for the people
who feel iffy about topless or naked people, I'm perfectly
content with the idea of having “clothing optional” places for
people who feel constricted by their clothes and have no
other agenda save for being nude and becoming comfortable
in their own skin (so to speak).
This brings me to my final point: I find it disturbing that
nowadays, nudists and the like are being marginalized in the
sense that more and more of their “spaces” – like clothing-
optional beaches – are being taken away from them because
“people are complaining”. Again, there is nothing perverse
about liking to be nude, and they have done nothing at all to
offend you save for being unclothed. They don't actively
bother you, so it really would be nice for you to not actively
bother them. They are not in your face about you preferring
to have clothes on, so there would be no reason to be in their
face. Let the “clothing optional” crowd keep their beaches
and spots, please. It would be appreciated if not enough
controversy is stirred up to prompt governments to com-
pletely ban being comfortable without clothes on.
There is freedom in letting it all hang out, and letting it all
hang out close to nature, out in the air, should not be thought
of as disgusting; rather, it should be inspiring.

Save your Aluminum; Bring it to the Lake. It’s time for us to take it in.
Lake Edun Foundation, Inc.
P.O. Box 1982
Topeka, KS 66601-1982
(785) 478-BARN

Membership Application
Change of Address Form

Please Print

Name: First   MI          Last 

Address: 

City: State    Zip 

Phone:            DOB   E-mail Address 
All information provided is strictly confidential. If you are joining as
a couple, include names for both people. If you are a couple not living
together, make a copy of this form for the other individual. (NB: To
promote gender diversity, a couple is defined as one male and one
female.) Those willing to assist with upkeep a minimum of 10 hours

per year may deduct $50. One subscription to our newsletter Bare
Facts is included with membership. A subscription only to Bare Facts
is available for $20.00. New members will receive a Waiver and
Release which must be completed before membership is finalized.
Visitation restrictions apply to Associate Membership.

Membership Fees: Single Couple Amount
Lake Edun Foundation Membership 275.00 350.00
Associate Member (Over 125 miles away) 175.00 250.00
Working Membership (Discount) (50.00) (50.00)
Separate Mailing Address for members 12.00
No Sex, No Violence ... Only Nudity Naked Plays – DVD 25.00
Lake Edun Exposed – Video 35.00
Lake Edun Exposed – DVD 50.00
Naturist Society Membership 53.00
Subscription to Bare Facts only 20.00
Tax Deductible Donation - Improve our Educational Program
Tax Deductible Donation - Legal Defense Fund
   Total Enclosed - Check, Money Order, or Credit Card

Please charge my G Visa; G MasterCard #  Exp.      /      $              
Note: There is a $30 charge for any checks returned unpaid for any reason.
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